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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Paul Schlein <pschlein@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:38 PM

To: Chamberlain, Anne

Cc: Patterson, Megan L; Lay, Cam; Whitcomb, Walt; Randlett, Mark

Subject: Re: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting

Anne and All, 
 
I can understand your wanting to handle this in a different way, since a new and timely item was 
added to the agenda. However, I cannot at all accept the manner in which you have decided to 
handle it. Once you decided to accept comments after the deadline, a notice should have been sent 
out far and wide to all interested parties--at a minimum, to those on the Board Meeting mailing list and 
posted prominently on the BPC homepage. This is unacceptable and I honestly believe that any 
comments received after the deadline should be immedidately removed from the website and kept 
from public view until proper notice is sent out. That policy 
(http://www.maine.gov/dacf/php/pesticides/documents2/policies/bpc-policy_comment-submission_11-
16-07.pdf) has been in effect since 2007--10 years--and there are many in the public who follow all 
Board activities and know about the policy and strictly adhere to it. In fact, I helped develop that 
policy, and, if I remember correctly, one reason it was created was to create and enforce a uniform, 
consistent, and fair approach to the acceptance of comments from the public. For whatever reason, 
fairness seems to be lacking here. 
 
Sincerly and respectfully, 
 
Paul 
 
On Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:22 PM, Chamberlain, Anne <Anne.Chamberlain@maine.gov> wrote: 

No, it was not posted anywhere, nor did we send anything out. We do not know why people chose to write to us, but a 
couple of people called and asked and we told them that we would share their comments given the circumstances.. If you 
would like to respond yourself, you can send something today and we will share with the Board tomorrow. 

  

I understand your concerns, and I struggle with this issue myself, which is why we want to discuss the policy with the 
Board. We had planned to do so at this meeting (ironically) but it had to get postponed because there were too many time-
sensitive agenda items, like registrations. I would suggest you write to the Board with your concerns and we will include 
it in the discussion. 

  

  

AnneAnneAnneAnne 

Anne Chamberlain 
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Policy & Regulations Specialist 

Maine Board of Pesticides Control 

anne.chamberlain@maine.gov 

thinkfirstspraylast.org 

  

From: Paul Schlein [mailto:pschlein@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:18 PM 

To: Chamberlain, Anne 
Cc: Patterson, Megan L; Lay, Cam 

Subject: Re: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 

  

Thanks for your reply. And how did anyone know that this could be done? It looks like all of the new 
comments are in support of LD 1505. Was it posted somewhere on the BPC website or sent out in an 
e-mail that this was possible? Perhaps I missed it. 

  

Thanks again, 

Paul 

  

On Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:14 PM, Chamberlain, Anne <Anne.Chamberlain@maine.gov> wrote: 

Yes, because we added an agenda item on Tuesday (after the comment period) we felt we had to accept comments after 
the date. Because this is a fast-moving target we couldn’t wait for the next meeting. 

  

We are preparing to discuss the policy with the Board to address issues like this. 

  

AnneAnneAnneAnne 

Anne Chamberlain 

Policy & Regulations Specialist 

Maine Board of Pesticides Control 

anne.chamberlain@maine.gov 
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thinkfirstspraylast.org 

  

From: Paul Schlein [mailto:pschlein@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:07 PM 

To: Chamberlain, Anne; Patterson, Megan L 

Cc: Lay, Cam 
Subject: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 

  

Hi Anne and Megan, 

  

Please correct me if I am mistaken, but were all the additional comments just posted received after 
the 8 am Tuesday, 5/9 deadline? 

  

Thanks, 

Paul 

  

--  

Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 

 
 
 

  

--  

Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 
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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Pesticides

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:04 PM

To: Lay, Cam; Chamberlain, Anne

Subject: FW: BPC meeting 5.12.17

Attachments: LD 1505 Letter to BPC 5.11.17.docx

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Mary Ann Nahf [mailto:manahf24@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 3:58 PM 
To: Pesticides 
Subject: BPC meeting 5.12.17 
 
Dear Ms. Chamberlain, 
 
I am submitting the following  for consideration in regard to Agenda Item  LD1505. I hope there is still time to distribute 
to the committee. 
 
Thank you 
 
Mary Ann Nahf 
 
Harpswell Conservation Commission 
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Town of Harpswell, 263 Mountain Road, Harpswell, ME  04079 

Telephone (207) 833~5771     Fax (207) 833~0058         E-mail Harpswell@town.harpswell.me.us 

May 10, 2017 

 

Board of Pesticides Control 

28 State House Station 

Augusta, ME 04333 

 

Re: Agenda Item LD 1505, An Act to Promote Consistency in the Regulation of Pesticides  

 

Dear Members of the Board of Pesticides Control, 

 

At the May 8 Work Session of the State and Local Governance Committee, the amendment to LD 

1505 was introduced and discussed (below). It was tabled in order for the Board of Pesticides 

Control discuss at its May 12
th

 meeting.  

Sec. 1. 22 MRSA §1471-U, as repealed and replaced by PL 1989 , c. 93, §1, is repealed. 

Sec. 2.  30-A MRSA  §3007, sub-§7   is enacted to read: 

1. Restrictions on pesticide ordinances. A municipality may not adopt or enforce any 

ordinance or rule regulating the sale or use of  pesticides,  including  without  limitation  

ordinances relating to pesticide use limitations, registration, use notification, advertising and 

marketing, distribution, applicator training and certification, storage, transportation, disposal or  

product  composition or the disclosure of confidential information related to pesticides unless the 

ordinance conforms to all existing state and federal statutes, rules, and regulations and to 

the State policy of integrated pest   management as determind by  the  Pesticides  C ontrol  

Board.  An  ordinance regulating the sale or use of pesticides adopted prior to the effective date 

of this subsection is void. As used in this subsection, "pesticide" has the same meaning as in 

Title 22, section 1471-C, subsection 19. 

 

A number of questions arose as I reviewed the above.  To better understand, I ask the Board to 

consider the following in the discussion 

 

 The amendment doesn’t state what would happen if a town did conform. What is the 

process? Who would make the determination and when would a decision be made?  

 Is there staff sufficient to handle and rule in a timely manner? What would the time frame 

be? 

 When Harpswell considered its update in 2016 and 2017, prior to voting, it forwarded 

drafts to the BPC for comment; changes were made to accommodate BPC concerns. Once 

passed a copy of the ordinance was sent to the Board for filing. 

Didn’t the process Harpswell follow cover what is stated in red in the amendment? If not, 

would you explain why not? 

 

mailto:Harpswell@town.harpswell.me.us


Town of Harpswell, 263 Mountain Road, Harpswell, ME  04079 

Telephone (207) 833~5771     Fax (207) 833~0058         E-mail Harpswell@town.harpswell.me.us 

 

 

Board of Pesticides Control - Page 2   

 

 

In 2004, under the authority pursuant to 22 M.R.S. Statute 1471, Harpswell enacted its original 

ordinance to prohibit spraying of a specific insecticide; Dimilin an insect growth regulator, 

because of its poisonous effect on arthropods. The Town realized that the type of investigation that 

would be needed in order to have a state regulation put in place would take time; spraying of this 

product would continue and affect the lobster fishery until the State could change regulations.  

 

It did take time, the State enacted rules to regulate the use of insecticides used to control browntail 

moth in the shoreland zone on January 25, 2008. Had Harpswell not had the local authority to 

regulate, four spraying seasons would have ensued and affected more lobsters. 

 

The ability of our Town to restrict pesticide use with guidance from the Board of Pesticides 

Control has been effective in allowing us to protect our marine economy from the unintended 

results from pesticide and fertilizer use.   LD 1505 and its amendment would take away long-

standing home rule authority that Maine municipalities have had to regulate the use of pesticides 

in their communities.  Maine law should not be changed to give the Board of Pesticide Control the 

authority to decide what local limits municipalities can or cannot put on pesticide use in their 

communities. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mary Ann Nahf, Chair 

Harpswell Conservation Commission 
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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Lay, Cam

Sent: Friday, May 12, 2017 6:37 AM

To: Patterson, Megan L; Chamberlain, Anne; Gibbs, Ann; Tomlinson, Mary E; 

'dmorrill@LucasTree.com'

Cc: Hicks, Lebelle; Couture, Amanda; Connors, Raymond G

Subject: Fwd: LD 1505 and Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting

FYI. Please circulate as appropriate. My apologies if I left anybody out.  
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
_____________________________ 
From: Paul Schlein <pschlein@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, May 12, 2017 4:47 AM 
Subject: Re: LD 1505 and Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 
To: Attorney General <attorney.general@maine.gov> 
Cc: Randlett, Mark <mark.randlett@maine.gov>, Whitcomb, Walt <walt.whitcomb@maine.gov>, Lay, Cam 
<cam.lay@maine.gov> 
 

Good Morning, Attorney General Mills, 
 
As you can see, where I had become aware of this issue at about 4:30 yesterday, I  tried to rush out 
any correspondance regarding it before closing yesterday, but I continue to think about it. Mark 
Randlett's out of office reply indicates he's away, so I do not know where to turn. In his absence, I'm 
appealing directly to you, as the Board meeting takes place today at 9:00 am. The Board of 
Pesticides Control (BPC) has a new director (copied here, along with the ACF commissioner), just 
moved here from Montana state government, and has only been on the job for a couple ofweeks.. 
 
This issue is directly connected to LD 1505 
(http://www.mainelegislature.org/legis/bills/display_ps.asp?ld=1505&PID=1456&snum=128&sec3). It 
seems everything about this bill has been rushed, coming out four months into the legislative session, 
directly from the Governor's office, leaving the public inadequate time to comment. And now this 
feverish pace has been transferred to the BPC, as the Joint Committee on State and Local 
Government, during its work session last week, asked the BPC to opinev (as it should) on LD 1505 
asap, in advance of its second work session next week. The Board had little time to prepare and its 
agenda--an extremely busy one--was already set. LD 1505 was added after the fact, with no 
explanation to the public as to why 
(http://www.maine.gov/dacf/php/pesticides/meetings.shtml#nextmtg). Then, following a request from 
someone in the public, comments were allowed after the normal submission deadline passed, but no 
notice was given to the public that this was occurring. Board staff are doing their absolute best to 
handle this, but the pace is too much for anyone. 
 
This issue is too important to too many to rush through, and any opinions from the BPC on this will 
have great impact on LD 1505. This is a critical issue impacting all 500 or so Maine municipalities, not 
just the 27 towns that have pesticide ordinances 
(http://www.maine.gov/dacf/php/pesticides/public/municipal_ordinances.shtml) and those currently 
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considering them. It's also about Home Rule in general, something Maine towns have cherished and 
used very effectively, when needed, over the years. 
 
This issue deserves more time and the public needs more time for comment. I don't know who has 
the authority to intervene here, but my request is that this issue be tabled on the current BPC agenda, 
and either held over until the next meeting, or, perhaps better, discussed by itself, in an emergency 
meeting, if that is possible and appropriate. Of course, this would require the State and Local 
Government Committee to adjust its schedule as well. I do not think this would not be an 
unreasonable request, as there is no emergency with respect to this bill. 
 
Thank you for your time and attention in this important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
Paul 

Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 

 
 
 
On Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:54 PM, Paul Schlein <pschlein@gmail.com> wrote: 
Dear Attorney General Mills, 
 
In the absen 
c 
e of Mark Randlett, who oversees the Board of Pesticides Control, but is evidently away, I am 
forwarding this message to you, as I feel it needs immediate attention. Just as background, I worked 
for the Board of Pesticides Control as Public Information Officer for eight years. 
 
Thank you for your attention in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
Paul Schlein 
 
 
--  
Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 
 
 
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Paul Schlein <pschlein@gmail.com> 
Date: Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:37 PM 
Subject: Re: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 
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To: "Chamberlain, Anne" <Anne.Chamberlain@maine.gov> 
Cc: "Patterson, Megan L" <Megan.L.Patterson@maine.gov>, "Lay, Cam" 
<Cam.Lay@maine.gov>,Walt.Whitcomb@maine.gov, "Randlett, Mark" <mark.randlett@maine.gov> 
 

Anne and All, 
 
I can understand your wanting to handle this in a different way, since a new and timely item was 
added to the agenda. However, I cannot at all accept the manner in which you have decided to 
handle it. Once you decided to accept comments after the deadline, a notice should have been sent 
out far and wide to all interested parties--at a minimum, to those on the Board Meeting mailing list and 
posted prominently on the BPC homepage. This is unacceptable and I honestly believe that any 
comments received after the deadline should be immedidately removed from the website and kept 
from public view until proper notice is sent out. That policy 
(http://www.maine.gov/dacf/php/pesticides/documents2/policies/bpc-policy_comment-submission_11-
16-07.pdf) has been in effect since 2007--10 years--and there are many in the public who follow all 
Board activities and know about the policy and strictly adhere to it. In fact, I helped develop that 
policy, and, if I remember correctly, one reason it was created was to create and enforce a uniform, 
consistent, and fair approach to the acceptance of comments from the public. For whatever reason, 
fairness seems to be lacking here. 
 
Sincerly and respectfully, 
 
Paul 
 
On Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:22 PM, Chamberlain, Anne <Anne.Chamberlain@maine.gov> wrote: 

No, it was not posted anywhere, nor did we send anything out. We do not know why people chose to write to us, but a 
couple of people called and asked and we told them that we would share their comments given the circumstances.. If you 
would like to respond yourself, you can send something today and we will share with the Board tomorrow. 

  

I understand your concerns, and I struggle with this issue myself, which is why we want to discuss the policy with the 
Board. We had planned to do so at this meeting (ironically) but it had to get postponed because there were too many time-
sensitive agenda items, like registrations. I would suggest you write to the Board with your concerns and we will include 
it in the discussion. 

  

  

AnneAnneAnneAnne 

Anne Chamberlain 

Policy & Regulations Specialist 

Maine Board of Pesticides Control 

anne.chamberlain@maine.gov 
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thinkfirstspraylast.org 

  

From: Paul Schlein [mailto:pschlein@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:18 PM 

To: Chamberlain, Anne 

Cc: Patterson, Megan L; Lay, Cam 
Subject: Re: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 

  

Thanks for your reply. And how did anyone know that this could be done? It looks like all of the new 
comments are in support of LD 1505. Was it posted somewhere on the BPC website or sent out in an 
e-mail that this was possible? Perhaps I missed it. 

  

Thanks again, 

Paul 

  

On Thu, May 11, 2017 at 4:14 PM, Chamberlain, Anne <Anne.Chamberlain@maine.gov> wrote: 

Yes, because we added an agenda item on Tuesday (after the comment period) we felt we had to accept comments after 
the date. Because this is a fast-moving target we couldn’t wait for the next meeting. 

  

We are preparing to discuss the policy with the Board to address issues like this. 

  

AnneAnneAnneAnne 

Anne Chamberlain 

Policy & Regulations Specialist 

Maine Board of Pesticides Control 

anne.chamberlain@maine.gov 

thinkfirstspraylast.org 

  

From: Paul Schlein [mailto:pschlein@gmail.com] 

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 4:07 PM 
To: Chamberlain, Anne; Patterson, Megan L 
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Cc: Lay, Cam 

Subject: Submission of Comments for Friday's Board Meeting 

  

Hi Anne and Megan, 

  

Please correct me if I am mistaken, but were all the additional comments just posted received after 
the 8 am Tuesday, 5/9 deadline? 

  

Thanks, 

Paul 

  

 
--  

Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 

 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
--  
Paul Schlein 
127 Whitmore's Landing Road 
Arrowsic, Maine 04530-7208 
207-443-3209 
pschlein@gmail.com 
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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Jake Gilbert <gil5253@aol.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 9:46 PM

To: Pesticides

Subject: LD 1505

 
I am the Assistant Superintendent of the Ledges Golf Club and I support LD 1505. Towns in the state of Maine should not 
be able to supersede state laws and enact stricter regulations. 
 
-Jake Gilbert 
Sent from my iPhone 

anne.chamberlain
Rectangle

anne.chamberlain
Rectangle



1

Chamberlain, Anne

From: Pat Rocheleau <pat@rocheleaucustomhomes.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 9:38 PM

To: Pesticides

Subject: LD 1505

To whom it may concern,  
  
My name is Pat Rocheleau, President of The Ledges Golf Club in York Maine.  22 years ago we received local and State approval for 
the golf course.  A major part of out approval with both the DEP and local Conservation and Planning Boards was our Best 
Management Practice protocol when it came to the maintenance of our turf.  This protocol includes the judicious use of 
pesticides.  Pesticides are only applied by a licensed applicator.  
  
As part of our approval we installed 7 monitoring wells throughout the course.  In the first 10 years groundwater samples were tested by 
an independent laboratory twice a year.  Samples and reports were filed by Exeter Environmental.  These reports are part of the public 
record at both the DEP and local regulators.  Not once has there been any pesticides cited in our reports.  In fact, after 10 years of 
twice a year sampling, Exeter Environmental asked for and received permission to test once a year.  The Ledges Golf Club and our turf 
management crew continue their stellar Best Management Practices.  For us it's not just a fancy saying or buzz word.  In 2010 we 
stopped the use of insecticides that affect pollinators (bees).  We did this on our own because it was important to our environment.  
  
I urge your support of LD 1505.  Judicious pesticide use is necessary in our turf management program.  Without it our business would 
suffer needlessly.  Application of pesticides by our licensed applicators at The Ledges is not harmful to the environment and we are 
proud to say we have 18 years of stellar reports to prove it.  
  
If you have any questions or would like us to meet with your Board to explain our practices we would happy to join you.  
  
Best regards, 
  
Pat Rocheleau 
The Ledges Golf Club 
York, Maine 
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Chamberlain, Anne

From: Daniel Patch <dpatch777@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 6:44 PM

To: Pesticides

Subject: LD 1505

Attachments: Maine Board of Pesticides Control.docx

Hello, my name is Dan Patch and I have attached a letter expressing support for LD 1505. 
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Maine Board of Pesticides Control, 
 

I am writing to express my support for Maine’s Legislative 
Document 1505, An Act to Create 
Consistency in the Regulation of Pesticides. This legislation would 
strengthen existing state 
regulations of pesticides, recognize both the Board of Pesticides 
Control and Department of 
Agriculture, Forestry and Conservation’s expertise, resources and 
authority on pesticide 
matters. 
My name is Dan Patch, and I am a resident of Sebago. As a citizen 
of Sebago, I support this 
legislation because it would establish uniform pesticide 
regulations, reduce uncertainty, remove 
duplicative efforts and save resources and tax payers money. 
Strengthening state regulatory authority would create consistency 
and ensure the manufacture, 
sale and use of pesticides is consistently regulated at the state level, 
by those with the expertise 
and resources to make these assessments and decisions. 
I want to ensure that I can protect my family, property and 
community from any pest or invasive 
pressures, and the ability to choose state approved products if the 
situation arises. 
I encourage your support of LD 1505, and believe it would help 
strengthen the Boards authority 
and budgetary discretion of pesticide regulations 
 
Sincerely 
Daniel Patch 
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